
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TO:   All North Carolina Bail Bond Licensees 
  All Bail Bond Education Providers 
  All Interested Parties 
 
FROM:  John Cable, Deputy Commissioner 
  Bail Bond Regulatory Division 
 
DATE:  May 24, 2018 
 
Re:  NCGS 58-71-75, Two-Year (Biennial) Bail Bond License Renewal and  

NCGS 58-71-71 (b), Completion of Continuing Education by June 30, 2018  
 
 
REMINDER: 
The Bail Bond Regulatory Division of the North Carolina Department of Insurance wants to 
remind all Professional Bail Bondsman, Surety Bail Bondsman and Runners whose licenses are 
issued under the authority of Mike Causey, Commissioner of the North Carolina Department of 
Insurance, that in 2016 the North Carolina General Assembly changed the license renewal for 
all bail bondsman from every year to every two years - NCGS 58-71-75. 
 
All licenses are scheduled to expire effective Sunday, July 01, 2018, at 12:01am (Eastern 
Daylight Savings Time). 
 
Every Professional Bail Bondsman, Surety Bail Bondsman and Runners must complete the 
required 3 hours of Continuing Education (CE) each year - NCGS 58-71-71 (b). 
 
If you do not complete the required 3 hours of continuing education and complete the renewal 
application process through Person VUE prior to Saturday, June 30, 2018, your license(s) will no 
longer be active and you will lose your ability to perform bail bonding acts in the State of North 
Carolina effective Sunday, July 01, 2018, at 12:01am (Eastern Daylight Savings Time)  
 
All individuals who do not complete these two requirements before July 1, 2018, will no 
longer be licensed and will have to re-apply as a new applicant to the North Carolina 
Department of Insurance. 
 
                      Please submit any questions or concerns to BBRDinbox@ncdoi.gov. or call the 
                       North Carolina Department of Insurance Bail Bond Regulatory Division-BBRD 

      919-807-6850 
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